ACTON TRUSSELL, BEDNALL & TEDDESLEY HAY PARISH

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH ASSEMBLY Wednesday 11th May 2022 at 8.00 pm
Present. T Williams(Chair),T Holmes, A Thompson,  D Marsden S Calvert, A Rowlands
DCllr L Bates 

one member of the public
in attendance Clerk D W Wright
1. Apologies  Cllrs B Dellicompagni, T Parrot, B Wyatt
2. Chairman’s Report
Good evening and welcome to the Parish assembly for 2022. Another trying year with covid restrictions not allowing the parish activities to take place. Having said that, a very successful BBQ was held at the community centre put on by social group. We must thank the management committee of the c.c. for all their work in gaining grants and donations to be used in keeping all safety equipment up to date and the renovation of the ladies toilets, most of the work having been carried out by Malcom Nicolas, thank you.

      The playing field continues to be very well by villagers and two junior football teams both have been quite successful.

     The parish council continues to put pressure on highways to keep up maintenance of the roads and foot paths with some success, both Acton and Bednall have had footpaths repaired. As for the roads ever increasing traffic continues to be a problem causing more damage to the edge of the roads, in some cases work has been successful especial Acton hill road junction with Stych Lane water is now not flooding as bad as it has unfortunately the road junction with the A34 continues to be a major problem. In Bednall heavy traffic is again wearing the verges away creating deep potholes which cause damage to road users also as pedestrians have to walk on the road in places due to no footpaths these holes are a danger.  In recent weeks a campaign has been taken up with a survey to look in to lowering the speed around our villages from 30 down to20 this has been well received within the community with the survey being well received. The parish council have been looking in to street speed monitors we must thank Ben for all he has achieved in his endeavours.

     Planning continues to keep comingup and south staffs council have put a piece of land on Acton hill farm in to the structure plan, even after all the endeavours of our district councillor  and the parish council to get an earlier planning proposal turned down, this is very disappointing as it will eventually lead to an increase in traffic heading for the motorway.

       May I take this opportunity to thank all the councillors for giving up your time in helping to keep our community as vibrant as it is. Now after two years away BKV is back lets see if we can be the best villages in Stafford shire.

     Len Bates thank you for all you do at district helping to keep us well informed of changes and making shore we attend as many seminars as possible.

      And last but not least David Wright who does such a good job keeping us on the straight and narrow.

3. Minutes.

 The minutes of the Parish Assembly held on 16th May 2021 had been circulated before the meeting. 
4. Finance.
The Clerk presented the accounts for 2021/22 and summarised the income and expenditure. The accounts will now be submitted for external audit after this meeting but will be available for any member of the parish to consult during a 30 working day period commencing in June..
5.     Community Centre
Useage is now building up. A parish Jubilee event is being planned

.
6. Matters raised. Potholes and speeding. 
The meeting closed at 8.42pm and was followed by the Annual Parish Council Meeting.
The Annual Parish Assembly is not a meeting of the Parish Council.

